AS THE WOOD TURNS

June 2010 Issue 156

Turning a Flare with Flair



Wally Kemps Juniper Flared vase

2010 MSSW Officers

President - Hank Cahill (781) 878-0234

Vice President - Richard Friberg (508) 378-2436

Treasurer - Wally Kemp (781) 826-6254

Secretary - Mal Partridge (781) 843-3883

Librarian - Ron Robertson (781-545-8295)

Newsletter - Mal Partridge (781) 843-3883

Web site: http://msswt.org/ or http://www.msswt.org/



Next Meeting

Tuesday, June 22, 2010, 7:00 P.M. At Hank Cahill's *Dust Bowl* Refreshments by: Steve Wiseman Member Challenge:

> Demonstration: Jim Denker Turning with Denker Tools

Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm at Hank
Cahill's Dust Bowl

President's Report and General Business

Visitor: Mick Wheller from Boston, a '76 NBSS graduate.

Hank received and reported on AAW insurance details.

The New England Woodcarvers Show will be held in Bedford, MA October 17th. MSSW will not have a demonstration at the event.

Wally reported \$985 in treasury. Exhibit of wall hangings at James Library in Norwell scheduled for February 2011.

Ron reported nothing new in library - he hase VHS tapes available fo \$2 each.

Bob Trucchi said we did not win web site contest.

The AAW 2001 Symposium will be holding an exhibit "Turning 25 A Celebration" of Chapter turnings.

One piece per chapter
Piece must fit in an 8" cube
Weight limit is 3 pounds
Entry fee is \$40
Entry deadline is February 28, 2011
All entered work must be for sale

It was decided that we make 6 to 8 items and members will select turning to be submitted to AAW. Members presented some suggested designs for above project at meeting.

Bob Allen again asked for volunteers to assist at AAW Symposium at Hartford. David Rice is team leader for volunteers. To date 17 members plan to attend event.

Nigel and Jill will again host our summer cookout at their home on Saturday July 31st at 10am. **Note: This will also be our July meeting.** Bring a pot-luck desert or snack. Nigel's address: 9 Wallace St., Berkley, MA. Call Cell #617-593-7750 for directions or details.

Rich Friberg started work on his new shop building on March 15th with help from NBSS students. It is a Crown Post Timber Frame 20x 30ft. structure.



Ian wearing his turned 10 1/4 oz Sugar Maple hat

Bob Sutter gave an interesting talk on finishes

Various finishing materials were reviewed and their application was detailed. Selection and types of brushes was detailed and final sanding and polishing was explained. Bob's arm was active during the talk:





More Show & Tell May 2010



